

OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

Alex Geourntas, Assistant City Clerk

February 7, 2022

To The City Council

Councilors:

In accordance with Chapter 6 of the Ordinances of 1979, I hereby notify you of the following actions taken by the Mayor with regard to the papers acted upon by the City Council at its meeting of, February 2, 2022, viz.

Message and authorizing the City of Boston (the "City") to accept and expend the amount of Five Million Dollars (\$5,000,000.00) in the form of a grant (the "Grant Payment"), awarded by the United States Department of the Treasury, to be administered by the City's Chief Financial Officer/Collector-Treasurer. The Grant Payment is made from the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Fund in the Treasury of the United States established by Section 9901 of the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021.

Approved by the Mayor February 7, 2022

Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the amount of Nine Thousand Dollars (\$9,000.00) in the form of a grant, for the BU Research Pilot Project, awarded by Boston University School of Social Work to be administered by the Police Department. The grant will fund a research partnership with Boston University and the University of Massachusetts Lowell to examine Boston Police Department response to mental and behavioral health-related calls for service in the Boston Public Schools. The funds will cover staff overtime required to redact personal data from student records.

Approved by the Mayor February 7, 2022

Respectfully,

Alex Geourntas
Interim City Clerk